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Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@Ilacity.org> Tue, Nov 30, 2021 at 4:42 PM
Reply-To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org

To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>, Clerk-PLUM-Committee <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>
Cc: Melinda Novoa <melinda.novoa@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: robin murez <robin@robinmurez.com>

Date: Tue, Nov 30, 2021 at 4:26 PM

Subject: URGENT: public comment form not functioning
To: CityClerk@lacity.org <CityClerk@lacity.org>

Please confirm the submission of my Public Comment Hearing tomorrow 12/1/2021.
The online PublicComment form is not functioning.

Thank you.

Name: Robin Murez

Email: Robin@RobinMurez.com

Council File Number 21-0829-S1

Comments:
Unlike all projects brought before you, THIS PROJECT HAS ELUDED ALL REVIEWS. PLEASE OPPOSE.

To any objective observer, including the City reviewers before they were silenced*(SEE NOP), this is a dangerous and
inappropriate site to develop with a large building, of any kind, and certainly without evaluating and mitigating the myriad
irreparable dangers that would be created.

We all want affordable and supportive housing, but it need not be located where it would exacerbate dangerous
conditions in an overly congested tourist and residential site and prevent improvements to allow millions of Angeleno’s
from safely enjoying our public beach and historic landmarks, forever.

ARBITRARY ZONING CHANGE - contrary to all existing zoning laws, contrary to our Coastal Plan and Venice Specific
Plan, in direct opposition to the Land Use & Planning and Venice Neighborhood Council recommendations, and
disregarding overwhelming community input, Councilmember Bonin would be changing the zoning in order to build this
project. It would be the largest building complex built in Venice - the size of a shopping mall - far exceeding anything in
Venice, much less anything in this residential location at the congested entry to Venice Beach. 2.68 acres - combining 40
lots.

BYPASSED ALL REVIEWSt has been pushed through without any normal Building & Safety or Planning reviews.
AB1197 might make sense to speed the construction of temporary, emergency housing. That’s not what this is.
Councilmember Bonin has used AB1197 to prevent all environmental, safety, infrastructure, historic, flooding, traffic,
emergency access.... reviews of an enormous PERMANENT building complex proposed for the congested tourist entry to
the beach in a densely populated residential zone, that FEMA identifies as a serious danger Flood Zone.

If this is such a great project, why hide from all reviews?

It would be grossly negligent and reckless for any City Councilmember to approve this as presented.

PREVENTS SAFE IMPROVEMENTS, EVERiiThis is the western end of Venice Boulevard. It's a narrow, 100 year old
substandard two lane divided road. It's not the 6 lane boulevard that runs east from Lincoln. What's needed is to relieve
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the traffic congestion not exacerbate it. That could be accomplished by creating a drop off area, widening sidewalks for
beach goers, and putting in a bike lane, as required by the City’s 2035 Mobility Plan.

Normally building projects are required by the Planning Department to bring roads and sidewalks up to code or to improve
them so as to make the community safe for all. NOT HERE. By bumping this out of Major Projects and all Planning
reviews, Councilmember Bonin has prevented the roads and sidewalks from being brought to code. And because this
project takes up every inch of land, the roads and sidewalks could never be brought up to code, much less be made
safer.

Currently traffic gets backed up so far that Fire Trucks drive on the wrong road, against traffic, to get to beach
emergencies. Emergencies happen at the beach!

FISCALLY IRRESPONSIBLE:EThe cost of this project works out to $1 Billion Dollars of Tax Payer funds to build. That's
$1 Million Dollars per 430 square foot unit. Compare that to the $50,000 tiny homes being built in Hollywood and
elsewhere in L.A., and those include the cost of services.

The cost has to be at least twice what it would cost anywhere else in L.A. to build 140 tiny units: by State law, It must
replace the existing number of beach parking spaces. This project is actually two 3 story parking structures that are
encircled with tiny apartments. That parking would not be required anywhere else so the cost would be half, at most.

INFRASTRUCTURE / SUSTAINABILITY DISASTER:While the project claims to be sustainable green construction, it
would be an enormous drain and strain on our 100 year old water and power infrastructure. Each apartment only faces
one direction with its back wall shared with a massive parking structure. So while most of us use little to no HVAC here at
the beach as we enjoy ocean breezes, these units would swelter or freeze, with no natural air circulation. We already
have black outs and burst sewer pipes. This project does nothing to improve the infrastructure and its 140 units with 400
inhabitants would put an outrageous increased demand on our old systems

CULTURAL DESTRUCTIONiE!If you haven't listened to Sonya Reese Greenland or Evan Hines reasons for removing
their legendary parents names from this project, do. They’re right. Also read Robert Haro’s statement of the hypocrisy of
Bonin’s brown-nosing. Not only did the project illegally appropriate the names of legendary Black forefathers, but also,
their project disrespects our cultural heritage, and everyones enjoyment and access to Los Angeles’ #1 tourist attraction,
Venice Beach and the Historic Canals and Bridge

EXCELLENT HOUSING ALTERNATIVES EXISTit!
THIS SITE SHOULD BE IMPROVED FOR EVERYONES SAFE ENJOYMENT OF THE BEACH & CANALS

(characters within 5000 permitted)

Robin Murez
Robin@RobinMurez.com
cell: 310.709.7826
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